[image: image1.png]


Town of Paxton

Planning Board

 

Regular Meeting and Public Hearing                                    
Monday, October 21, 2019 at 7:00pm at the John Bauer Senior Center, 17 West St. Paxton, MA  
 

ATTENDANCE:

	MEMBER
	PRESENT (X)
	ABSENT (X)

	Neil Bagdis
	X
	

	Henry B. Stidsen, Jr.
	X
	

	Robert Jacobson
	
	X

	Jeffrey Kent
	X
	

	Robert Pelczarski 
	X
	

	
	
	
	


Other Attendees: Kevin Quinn (KQ), Jay Finlay (JF), Kathy and Bill Rastley 
(NB) called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.
Meeting Minutes  
Motion (RP) seconded by (JK) to accept the minutes of Sept. 16, 2019, as written, vote 4-0, all in favor.   
Both hearings for 73 Davis Hill Rd, Storm Water Permit and TAUA Special Permit, were asked to be continued to the next meeting date.  The applicants engineer, H.S. and T Group was not prepared with a response to the board from Quinn Eng.  Continuance forms** for both hearings were submitted on Oct. 21, 2019 and posthumously given to the Town Clerk.  

Motion (JK) seconded by (RP) to continue both hearings for 73 Davis Hill Rd to Nov. 25th, vote 4-0, all if favor. 
ANR 

488 Marshall St, (Map 7 ,Lot 5), ANR application, Kathy and Bill Rastley.  The applicants asked for the plan to be withdrawn as it was determined to be in their best interest to keep the lot as one rather than split off the lot for the new house.  
Storm Water Permit

488 Marshall St, (Map 7, Lot 5), Storm Water Permit, applicants Kathy and Bill Rastley.  They intend on building a Single Family Residence and keeping most of the remaining acreage as Chapter land, forestry.  (JF) Explained that storm water runoff created from the construction of the house will discharge on the owner’s property and wont effect any abutting properties.  They plan on a low slope swale or channel towards the front of the house.  The driveway will be paved near the house but given the length of driveway, the rest will be gravel.  There will be footing drains for the roof runoff.  (KQ) Kevin has given a letter of discloser** that his firm performed a perc test on the property in June but has no further on going relationship with the applicants. He explained that he has no issues with the waivers requested regarding recharge and treatment standards.  They are only obligated to mitigate for 2- and 10-year storms, but no analysis was submitted to support the waiver requests.  All agreed to that analysis would be fruitless and expensive for a 59 acre parcel.  
Motion (JK) seconded by (RP) to approve the Storm Water Permit for 488 Marshall St as submitted, vote 4-0, all in favor.  
New Business
Clark Realty requests to release the Covenant for all five lots and to lower the surety according to the current status of the obligated work of the developer for the eventual acceptance of the road by the Town.  Quinn Eng. submitted an assessment of the level of completion of work to date.**  With careful review, the board decided to lower the amount from the original $225,000 to $140,000.  Also, the covenant will be released on all five lots given that there is no need for two forms of surety.  The Covenant release will be signed once proof of surety is received.  
Also, DPW has expressed in a memo** that the location of an electrical box is too close to the edge of the road.  Until this is corrected, the road will not be ready to be accepted as a public way.  (KQ) He has spoken with Bob Clark and he said this will be rectified and he will work with the Light Dept.  

Motion (RP) seconded by (HS) to reduce the amount of surety from $225,000 to $140,000, vote 3-0, all in favor.  JK recused himself as an abutter.  
The procedure for allowing the developer to turn on the street lights was briefly discussed.  It was decided that the Board of Selectmen should be the authority to allow it.  

Motion by (RP) seconded by (HS) to advise the BOS to allow Bob Clark to turn on the street lights on Olivia Knoll, vote 3-0, all in favor.  JK recused himself as an abutter. 

Motion (HS) seconded by (RP) to approve the release of the Covenant on all five lots with receipt of proof of surety for a $140,000 bond, vote 3-0, all in favor.  JK recused himself as an abutter.  

The board discussed with Kevin Quinn as the Towns Engineering firm, the clarity on ANR plans and Def. Subdivision plans.  ANR’s are meant for simple land division or inclusion that clearly meets zoning regulations.  If there is a need for a variance of any kind, especially for frontage or square footage, then it should be submitted as a Subd. Plan but the board can reduce the level of submittal to ANR standards.  It was suggested to go to the Town Administrator to ask if money could be budgeted for a Town Planner.  The better use of resources from CMRPC was another suggestion.  The Town pays them a yearly fee anyway.  
Motion (JK) seconded (HS) to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 pm, vote 4-0, all in favor.    
The next meeting, if needed, will be Monday, November 25, 2019
**documents referenced located on file in the TSC office

Respectfully submitted,

Sheryl Lombardi 
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